
St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission 

December 9, 2021 

 

The St. Johnsbury Cemetery Commission met at the Welcome Center.  In attendance were Lauren Jarvi, 

Tim Clouatre, Brian Leblanc and Shane Clark   
  
Meeting called to order by Lauren at 8:00 AM.   

 

Bryan moved to approve the minutes of the November 18, 2021 meeting.  Seconded by Tim.  Approved 

by B&T 

 

Shane Clark from Truline Surveyors presented his map of Grove Cemetery showing the location of all 

graves.  He also provided us with a map with topographic lines showing elevation changes that could 

inform us of the currently undeveloped areas that could be used in future.  He’ll continue with this project 

with a cross reference to the list of family names and grave locations.  He’ll also begin this same process 

at CVBY as time and weather allow. 

 

Bryan moved to approve the FY23 budget at the same level as the current year, $28,650.  Seconded by 

Tim.  Approved by B&T. 

 

Tim moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:37, seconded by Bryan.  Approved by T&B. 

 

Our next meeting will be on January 13. 

 

 

 

 

 


